
 

From the Principal 

 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

 

 
 

REMINDERS & THINGS TO DO 
 

Wednesday 21st February 
 No prep students at school 

 Sporting Schools 
 Café Lunch Orders 
 School Council 7pm and  
      Finance Meeting 6.30pm 
 

Thursday 22nd February 
 ART 
 

Wednesday 28th February 
 Prep students at school on 

Wednesdays from today 
 Sporting Schools 
 

Thursday 29th February 
 LIBRARY 
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SCHOOL COUNCIL  
Our first School Council meeting for the year 

is on Wednesday 21st February at 7pm in 
the staff room. Finance meeting at 6.30pm 

 

Our AGM will be held on Wednesday 
20th March 2024 at 7pm. 

There is 1 parent vacancy. 
A nomination form is attached to this 
newsletter if you would like to be an 

integral part of our team. 

 

Please ensure that students come  
to school each day with a:  
 DRINK BOTTLE  

 SCHOOL HAT  

so they can play outside.  

 
NO 

OUTDOOR 
PLAY 

YES 
OUTDOOR  

PLAY  

REMINDER TO FAMILIES 
 

 Library Bags are being 
decorated in Art. 

 Students are strongly 
encouraged to bring 
drink bottles with water 
to school. 



 

 

 
 

 FROM THE 

Business   

Manager 

New team members—Welcome! 
 

Week three of term has been a busy one.  It’s been a week full of fun, settling 
into routines, and working together as a team – both for the students and we as a 
staff.  I would like to take this opportunity to welcome Ms. Allison Whitney.   
Ms Whitney will be here for two mornings each week as our resident Tutor and will 
work with individuals and small groups.  Another familiar person rejoining our team  
is Ms Jody Watkins.  Jody is starting work next week and will be  
continuing her work in the classroom in an Educational Support role.  
Welcome! 
 
Wellbeing Works 
 

Over the coming weeks I will be inviting families and students to 
attend individual ‘Wellbeing Works’ meetings with myself and our  
resident Wellbeing Officer, Simon.  These meetings will serve a  
number of purposes; our main focus will be the wellbeing and learning 
needs of our students.  I am looking forward to meeting with you and 
will be calling all families in due course to schedule convenient times.  
These meetings will be happening on Tuesdays, so if there is a specific 
Tuesday that you’d like to book in for your meeting, please call me to 
arrange a time. I would like to share something I read recently about 
student wellbeing: 
 

Wellbeing positively influences student learning outcomes, and  
success in learning enhances student wellbeing. 
 

Wellbeing is a multi-faceted concept involving much more than just 
physical health. It’s a combination of a person's emotional, mental 
and social health and it also reflects how they feel about themselves 
and their life in general. Wellbeing is linked to improved academic 
achievement, enhanced mental health and responsible life choices. 
Helping students to feel connected and engaged in their learning will 
enable students to develop the social and emotional skills to grow 
into happy, respectful, well-balanced and successful members of  
their school and wider community. 
 
Reading 
 

This week we have started to send home some 
information about our reading program and 
we’ll continue to keep you informed about how 
best to support your student at home with their learning.  It’s  
essential that your student finds reading material that they are  
interested in and it’s also important for them to be reading at home 
for at least 15 minutes every day. 
What are you reading at the moment?  I have just finished reading a 
novel called “Homecoming” by Kate Morton.  I thoroughly enjoyed it 
and found that I could recognise myself in some of the characters as 
they faced issues about family, connectedness, parenting, and herit-
age.  I would recommend it and am always happy to loan books if 
anyone is interested. 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE: Fiona Wallace 

Mica will still be in the 
office on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays.  
 

I am happy to discuss  
confidential payment  
options for fees or camps  
& excursions with you. 

Café Lunch 

Orders 
 

3rd Wednesday  

of every month  
 

21st February 
20th March 
17th April 
15th May 
19th June 
17th July 

21st August 
18th September 

16th October 
20th November 
18th December  



REMINDER TO FAMILIES  

STUDENT REQUISITES FOR SCHOOL 
There is a list of items on page 13 of the newsletter that families need to  

provide for students. Some students do not have pencil cases. 



Thank you to our generous sponsors 

 
 
 

 

https://www.facebook.com/stanhopeps/ 

 DISCLAIMER: The Department of Education & Training, and Stanhope Primary School do not endorse the  

products or services of any private advertiser. No responsibility is accepted by the  Department or the School for the  
accuracy of information contained in advertisements. 

HELP IS BUT A PHONE CALL AWAY 
LIFELINE       KID’S HELPLINE       BEYOND BLUE 

13 11 14      1800 55 1800     1300 22 4636 

AWARDS 

⚫ Stanhope Supermarket     ⚫    Stanhope RSL Sub Branch 

HELPER AWARD:  Xyla. 

ENVIRONMENT AWARD:  

Cass & Tyler. 

GOOD LISTENING: 

Diamond-Rose. 

GOOD MANNERS 
AWARD: 

Cass, Caleb, Lily, Diamond
-Rose, Xyla, Mercedes, Bonni, Spencer, Cooper, Daisy & Tyler. 

GOOD MANNERS AWARD:  Cass, Caleb, Cooper, & Tyler. 

https://www.facebook.com/stanhopeps/


Child safety and wellbeing at  

Stanhope Primary School 
information for families and the school community 

 

The Victorian Government has announced new Child Safe Standards to further  
strengthen child safety across organisations, including schools. The new  
standards recognise the critical importance of families and the broader school 
community in maintaining and promoting child safety and wellbeing. 
 

Stanhope Primary School has reviewed and updated our child safety policies 
and procedures to ensure they meet the requirements of the new standards. 
These are available to view our school’s website, via UeducateUs, and at the 
school’s front office]. 
 

We are committed to continuous improvement in our approach to child safety 
and wellbeing and welcome feedback from families and members of our 
school community on ways we can further strengthen our child safety policies, 
procedures and practices.  
 

If you have any suggestions, comments or questions, please contact Stanhope 
Primary School at stanhope.ps@education.vic.gov.au or by phone on  
03 5857 2514. 

https://ccyp.vic.gov.au/news/new-child-safe-standards-start-in-victoria-on-1-july-2022-to-better-protect-children/


 















FAMILIES TO PROVIDE THESE ITEMS PLEASE  





 



 




